

5. Alice in Wonderland

You have read the story of 'Alice in Wonderland' in class 6 and 7? Recollect the story in groups.

Share one of your dreams with your classmates.



Did you hear how the Queen of Hearts made the tarts? And can you tell what became of them?

The song tells you about it:

The Queen of Hearts, she made some tarts

All on a summer day

The knave of Hearts, he stole the tarts.

Who stole the tarts?

And took them clean away.

Just because there was a little song about the knave, they had taken him as a prisoner. They put chains on his wrists and brought him before the King of Hearts, so that there might be a regular trial.

The king looked very grand with a big crown on the top of his wig. But he had to wear them both, so that people might know he was a judge as well as a king.

The queen looked cross for she had taken trouble to make the tarts and the bad knave stole them away.

English-8

The white rabbit stood near the king, read out the song, to tell everybody what a bad knave, he was and to decide whether he was 'guilty' or 'not guilty'.

Alice was sitting close to the jury box and she was called as a witness (a person who, has seen the prisoner do whatever he's accused of or knows something that's important in a trial).

Why was Alice called as a witness?

But Alice didn't know anything about it. "Why in the world did they want her to be a witness",? she thought.

The rabbit blew his trumpet and shouted out Alice! And Alice jumped up in great hurry. And her skirt, oh! it caught against the jury box and tipped it over, and all the poor little jurors came tumbling out of it!

Alice picked them all up again very carefully.

The king wanted the jury to settle whether the knave of hearts was guilty or not guilty. The Queen wanted to punish them. The Knave first of all. But Alice....

So Alice said, "stuff and nonsense". The Queen said, "Off with her head" (just what she always said when she was angry) .So Alice replied, "Who cares for you, you are nothing but a pack of cards!"

So they were all angry, and flew up into the air, then they all came tumbling down again, all over poor Alice just like a shower of rain.

The next thing - Alice woke up out of her curious dream., and she found that the cards were only some leaves of the tree that the wind had blown down upon her face.

Wouldn't it be a nice thing to have a curious dream, just like Alice? To have a curious dream like Alice, lie down shut your eyes tight... Good bye, Alice dear, good bye.

Word Meanings

tarts	a sweet dish
knave (J)	a playing card between 10 and queen / a dishonest man
wig	covering of hair (not natural)
trial	hearing a court case
guilty	one who has done something wrong
jury box	the place where the jury sits
jurors	member of jury
jury	a group of people chosen to judge
tip	make something fall

Reading Comprehension

A. Answer the following questions:

- 1. Why was the knave of Hearts taken as a prisoner?
- 2. Why did the king wear the wig and the crown?
- 3. How many members were there in the jury?
- 4. What did the queen say when she was angry?

- 5. Is this a real story or a dream? Read out the line that justifies your answer.
- 6. Why did the cards become angry?
- 7. Did the cards really tumble down on Alice? Read out the line from the story to support your answer.

Vocabulary

A. List out the words from the story that are related to a trial:

■常然後■	
回题规则	
LIU2RQ	

Activity

A. I. Read the words in the box carefully and encircle as you listen to them.

See Appendix-1 Lesson-5

antakshri cricket chess ice-cream puri basket-ball volley-ball rasgulla hockey halwa tennis noodles nadi-pahad ialebi potato gilli-danda samosa roti carroms alu-poha kabaddi paratha badminton cream-roll

II. Categorise the encircled words in Ex.1 in the table given below:

Games	Food

Speaking Exercise (Include the whole class)

B. Q. 1. Which game do you like the most?

Q. 2. Why do you like it?

